Minutes: September 9th, 2021
Hybrid in person/Zoom Meeting

Introductions and Roll Call:

President Brian Bishop called the meeting to order at 9:20 am.(Thank you for your patience as we worked out technical issues)  Roll call was taken.  Board members present were Brian Bishop, Neil Bombei, Mike Bruce, Adam Ostert, Josh Dorhout, and Tim Hennes.  A count of more than 15 members determined there was a quorum, with a total of 24 people.

Approval of previous minutes

A motion was made by Neal Bombei to approve the previous minutes and second was made by Mike Bruce.
Communications and Board Reports

Correspondence Received—None
Treasurer’s Report -was sent to the group
-Josh Dorhout reported that IABO currently has $12,024.50 in the checking account, $11,700.97 in the Registrations account and $15,086.49 in the Savings account for a total of $38,811.96.

A motion to approve the Treasurers report was made by Tim Hennes and seconded Rod Van Genderen -no discussion and was passed with a unanimous vote by membership.

State Building Code Bureau- 
Dan Wood-not present
-Building code commissioner position is posted again will close 9/1
Brian Young-not present
-Nothing to report

Iowa Department of Public Health Report -not present
-Brian Bishop reported the Iowa Plumbing and Mechanical codes have been updated effective June 23rd with changes and updated rules on their website.
Committee Reports
Legislative-ICC is interested in being an active partner in helping get legislation passed to allow jurisdictions local control of which local codes are adopted.  Look for upcoming meeting.
Education- None
Membership-None
Scholarship- allocated funds were sent out this spring and we will start this fall/winter working on next round of scholarships.
Program-None
Code Development-None
Endorsement-None
Audit-None
Nominating- Recommendation expected at the next meeting to retain all current IABO Board members for an additional one (1) year term.
Regional Reports
Region III-Made ICC endorsements- Endorsed all the same candidates as IABO did with the addition of Jack Applegate

-No hospitality suite will be hosted at the ABM this year 
- ICC Region III Institute First week of February- there should be information coming out in November.
ICC Report-ABM in Pittsburg 
Eastern Iowa EICBIC- Plan to host a March/May training and IABO meeting- save the date.
Central MICCC-CICC to resume planning for upcoming code adoption this fall.
-Mike Pardekooper is home recovering keep him in your thoughts

-Planned adoption of the ’21 I-codes in the first quarter of 2022.

Old Business-Website- volunteers needed to help- update/add stuff to the site
New Business- Contract discussion for Jim and his legislative assistance, Brain to contact Jim and prepare a contract for approval @ the November meeting.
-January meeting/training opportunities.  There will be 3 days of live-in person training tentatively we will have IRC updates, IBC updates and probably a course on decks.
- We’ll finalize the schedule mid-November

-November meeting will be held November 18th
-Roger had some discussion topics in regard to pool definitions in the NEC verses the ISPSC
Adjournment
Tim Hennes motioned for adjournment and Neil Bombei seconded. Motion passed.

Adjourned 10:00
Respectfully submitted by IABO Secretary, Adam Ostert
Next meeting will be an inperson meeting November 18th.
Contact a Board Member if there is a Committee that interests you!
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